Victoria Akeredolu, 
Department for Communities and Local Government, 
Zone 1/A3, Eland House, 
Bressenden Place, 
London, SW1E 5DU 

victoria.akeredolu@communities.gsi.gov.uk  

<<<Date Here>>>

Dear Victoria,

HRAS Consultation

<<<I/we [name of organisation] >>> want to strongly object to the draft subsidy determination issued by the Department for Communities and Local Government on 29 October.

We are angry that the government is proposing to put council rents up more than 6% when many tenants are struggling financially AND that you are also proposing to increase the robbery from tenants’ rent from an average per tenant of £926 this year to £995 in 2009/10. An increase of 7.4%!
We welcomed the Review of Council Housing Finance that you are undertaking and sincerely hope that Ministers intend to keep to their commitment that the review will "ensure that we have a sustainable, long term system for financing council housing" and "consider evidence about the need to spend on management, maintenance and repairs".

But councils can’t manage, maintain and repair our homes on thin air! There is no justification for increasing the robbery while we wait for the outcome of the review by withholding even more of the income from tenants’ rents this year. 

We call on Ministers to:

1. Increase the level of allowances for Management & Maintenance and Major Repairs in this subsidy determination to at least match the increase in rental income.

2. Publish the results of new research into the cost of managing, maintaining and repairing council housing at actual level of need

3. Recommend that rents and receipts should be ring-fenced within a national Housing Revenue Account and distributed to each authority at a level that fully funds the management, maintenance and repair of their homes at an independently assessed level of need.

Yours sincerely,

Please copy letter to your council, local MP(s) and to Defend Council Housing, PO Box 33519, London E2 9WW info@defendcouncilhousing.org.uk

